Board of Trustees Duke Memorial United Methodist Church

A meeting of the Board of Trustees of Duke Memorial United Methodist Church was held in the Church Parlor 7:30 P.M., July 22, 1971.

The following were present: Charles E. Jordan, Chairman, Alfred Williams, Bailey Reade, Marshall T. Spears, Rand Few, Dr. John Glasson and C. J. Jones.

The purpose of this meeting was to make necessary arrangements to borrow money to pay for renovations to Church Sanctuary and installation of new organ. Mr. Reade reported that we needed to borrow as much as \$250,000. A motion was made by Mr. Spears that the Board of Trustees of the Duke Memorial United Methodist Church arrange to borrow a sum of money not in excess of \$250,000.00, that the Chairman of the Board of Trustees and the Secretary-Treasurer be authorized to execute note or notes as needed to borrow said money from Central Carolina Bank & Trust Co. at the lowest interest rate obtainable. This motion was seconded by Mr. Reade and carried by unanimous vote.

It was called to the attention of the Board of Trustees that the Building Committee was considering having the outside walls of the Sanctuary sand blasted. A motion was made by Mr. Williams that the Board of Trustees advise the Building Committee not to sand blast the building. This motion was seconded by Mr. Spears and carried. The Chairman asked Mr. Few to notify the Building Committee of this action by the Board of Trustees.

There being no further business, the

meeting was adjourned.

C. J. Jones, Secretary